
  

 

 

 

 
September 15, 2021 
 
 
City of Courtenay 
Development Services 
830 Cliff Avenue 
Courtenay, BC 
V9N 2J7 
 
 
RE: 801 RYAN ROAD; PROPOSED REZONE FROM C-1A TO CD ZONE 

 

 
This letter is in response to the request from City Council at the September 7, 2021 council meeting that 
we review our Affordable Housing contribution and consider designating units to a below market rental 
pool in lieu of the proposed cash contribution of $123,500. 
 
After reviewing the project and discussing with City staff, Broadstreet Properties would like to propose 
designating 10% of the units to be reserved for a below market rental pool.  This proposal would see 25 
units set aside as affordable housing for a period of 10 years and would be enforced through a Housing 
Agreement with the City of Courtenay.  Furthermore, we propose to use BC Housing’s “Housing Income 
Limits (HIL’s)” as qualifying maximum household income, and for determining rental rates.  Rental rates 
would be capped at 30% of household income, which is the rate at which housing is determined to be 
affordable. 
 
We also heard from Council that they would like to see more meaningful green space on the project and 
asked if we could reduce the total number of parking stalls.  Based on our own internal parking 
management statistics and the accessibility to transit and services, we anticipate parking demand to be 
in the range of 1.1 to 1.2 parking stalls per unit.  Our revised proposal has a total parking stall count of 
300 stalls, or 1.2 stalls per unit, down 13 stalls from the previous submission.  Using this formula and 
strategically revising the parking lot, we are now able to provide additional green space within the paved 
portion of the site.   
 
The off leash dog run was relocated to the now larger green space next to the east entrance and is much 
more accessible by tenants in all three buildings.  Relocating the dog run has the added benefit of 
providing additional area at the south end of the site to be used for rain gardens and stormwater 
management.  Several landscape islands within the parking lot were enlarged by removing parking stalls; 
this will facilitate more substantial landscape plantings and remove asphalt area.  As a final revision 
based on the feedback from Council, the ‘panhandle’ amenity area has been improved to include a 
playground along with the community garden. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to submit this revised application and highlight the changes to our 
Affordable Housing contribution and site plan.  We feel Glenhart Views will be a positive addition to the 
area and provide much needed rental housing to a broad cross section of the community.  Should you 
have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at your earliest convenience. 
 
 

 
 

Rachel Ricard 
Development Manager 


